
Town of Stockbridge                      Minutes Subject to Approval 

Annual Meeting Minutes 

7:00 p.m. Tuesday, April 18, 2017 

Stockbridge Community Hall 

 

Chairman Ken Schaefer called the Annual Meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Supervisors Jeff Yelton and 

Connie Loewe, Clerk Janene Van Hoorn, Treasurer Ralph Schmid, Town Road Superintendent Jerry Ortlieb and six 

town residents.   

 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

Gib Ortlieb made a motion to approve the minutes of the April 19, 2016 Annual Meeting and November 9, 2016 

Budget Hearing and Special Town Meeting.  Seconded by David Ortlieb.   Motion Carried. 

 

Treasurer Ralph Schmid and Clerk Janene Van Hoorn presented the Town of Stockbridge 2016 Financial Statement.  

 

The 2018 Annual Meeting was set for April 17, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Chairman Schaefer opened the floor to comments. Dave Ortlieb asked the board’s opinion on the proposed 

Calumet County sales tax and if the town would benefit from any of the revenues.  As a County Board member, Jeff 

Yelton explained the county process and stated he felt it was the sentiment of the County Board to not implement 

another tax.  Tom Stilp asked if there were any plans for the town land adjacent to his property.  The town has no 

plans for the land at this time.   

 

Being no further business John Nadler made a motion to adjourn.  Seconded by Gib Ortlieb.  Meeting adjourned 

7:25 p.m.   

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

 

Janene Van Hoorn 

Stockbridge Town Clerk 

 

 

 


